Century Toppers Rod & Custom Car Club

Minutes - regular monthly meeting August 15th 2018

Meeting called to order @ 7:30 by Bill Campbell

Attendance: 21 members

Guest: Ken Clark

Secretary’s Report

The June minutes as recorded by Marlon Ball and distributed by email
No Errors or Omissions reported.

Motion to accept by Ken Black
Seconded by Dave Boudewyn

None opposed Carried
Treasurer’s report: by Lovd Houston
Income for July 2018

50/50 $99.00 taken in.

Winners half $49.50 won by Gord Strongman. Gord graciously returned back to the
club $9.00

Total income deposit for July were $58.50
Expenses for July 2018

Club Membership to Vancouver Island Motorsports paid by Bill Campbell -
Reimburse Bill $50.00

Club Picnic supplies expenses paid by Bill Campbell. Reimburse Bill $57.00



Chris Mackay reimbursed for Picnic BBQ Propane $20.00

Picnic food supplies from Red Barn Market paid by Bob Bentham $779.03
Reimburse Bob $779.03

Total expenses $900.81

Current Account Balance $ 6,171.29

Motion to accept by John Fleury

Seconded by Larry Zilinsky

None Opposed Carried.

Old Business:

Teresa Christinson BBQ was cancelled because of Highway work Teresa is going to set
up a new date for a Sunday. More to follow.

Deuce Days :

More parking may come available and car count may increase. (Bill’s note: I believe they
have increased available entries by 300)

Torgue Masters Show :

Bill did a review of the poker run and the show. It was reported that this year’s show was
down about 100 cars.

Parking started at 7:30 and was finished by 9:30, job well done by all those involved.

Bill read out a letter from Todd Green of the Torque Masters thanking the club and its
members for their hard work and support.

Darrin Leek won best 30’s

It was also reported that John Fleury won Best custom at the Sooke show and Rick
Desoto won best Camaro at the Sechelt show. We later learned that it was Rick Long
not Rick Desoto

Loyd Houston took best Muscle car at the Tsawwassen Show.

Congratulations guys!



Club Jackets:

Another discussion was held regarding club jackets and it was decided that the new
Jackets should be lightweight, suitable for spring and fall and summer evenings. Bill will
get a sample jacket made up for review by the members.

Break:

50/50 resulted $85.00 was taken in.
The winner was James Robinson for $42.50

New Business:

Next year’s 2019 Road trip:

There were several venues mentioned Vernon, Osoyoos, Yakima, Lake Chelan, Qak
Harbour, Anacortes.

Don Wilson gave a report on his Vernon trip. Said it was a worthwhile trip, but after
some discussion the date conflicted with next year’s Duece Days. This one was out.

Members were asked if they wanted to do one day trips or a three day trip, majority
wanted a three day trip, and if they would prefer to go south or stay in Canada, most
wanted to stay north of the boarder.

Larry Zilinsky gave a report on this year's trip to Osoyoos, said it was a good run and
great venue. The weather has been good the last 2 years that Larry attended.

Larry also talked about the Port Angeles show that is on the weekend before Duece Days
and reported it was a great show.

After a lengthy discussion on the remaining venues a vote was taken by a show of hands
and the winner was Osoyoos Cactus Jalopies - May 30, 31 &June 1*2019.

For this show Larry recommended that we drive up on the Thursday so that you could

take part in the garage tours and welcoming party on Friday, and show on Saturday and
drive back on Sunday.

Bob Bentham had talked to show organizers about entry fees and hotel bookings as part
of his research for the different venues.

Fees for this show are $30.00 for the weekend or $20.00 for just the show on Saturday.
The show is held at the Watermark Beach Resort Hotel in Osoyoos.



Bob is going to be in contact with the hotel about block booking for the club. Prices for
this weekend.

Larry said the hotel rooms are more like suites and suggested if couples could double up
it would help the with your expenses. More to follow........

Roster Book:

James is starting to update the roster book and will be contacting new members for head
& car shots and other info. If your picture in the current roster needs updating, please get
a new photo to James ASAP.

Ken Clark has purchased a ‘64 Fairlane hardtop.

Dave Featherby bought Ken Eng’s 25 tall “T* and told the story of his not so trouble
free first day of ownership.

For Sale:

1941 Chevy 2dr sedan with a .030 over 454 needs the speed-o repaired $30,000.00
Contact Bob Parker @250-721-0724

2006 limited edition Hurst Mustang Black with Gold Stripes only 14,000 kms, comes
with two sets of wheels. $44,000.00 Contact John Fleury @ 250-361-6197

Bill Tinney looking for a medium club T shirt @ 250-383-7636
Gord Stewart has a TH 350 trans. for sale Contact @ 250-642-5702
Dave Boudewyn also has a TH 350 trans. for sale

Motion for adjournment by Brent Blakely

Carried

Next Meeting September 19th 2018 -7:30 at the Victorian Seniors Residents



